EAST SHORE ESTATES

PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION

Minutes of Annual Meeting Held 4/27/08 at 2:00 pm at the Pavilion 
1. OPENING…Ken Sigman opened the meeting with a prayer at 2:08.
2. MINUTES OF LAST YEARS MEETING…previously distributed and available at the meeting.  Upon motion by Scott Harris, seconded by Brad Roberts, these minutes were approved as presented.

3. TREASURER’S REPORT…Copies of the Treasurer’s Report for May 2007 through April 27, 2008, were distributed at the meeting.  Ron Keeley reviewed the report noting an ending balance of $9,335.78.  After some outstanding payments, a projected balance of some $9,000 is anticipated.  Upon a motion by LaDelle Tuley and a second by Ronnie Odom, the report was unanimously approved.  
4. CANDIDATES FOR 2008-2009 BOARD AND ELECTION…there are four Board positions expiring and three of the current Board Members are standing for reelection.  The four candidates for reelection/election, Joe Jeter, Ron Keeley, Ken Sigman, and Scott Harris were introduced.   Ken Sigman asked for any nominations from the floor and there were none.  Each property owner was asked to mark the ballots that were passed out.  The ballots were collected for tabulation and the results were reported later in the meeting.  
5. OLD BUSINESS:

· Recap of Last Year’s Accomplishments…Ken Sigman reviewed last year’s accomplishments including the paving of our Emergency Exit entrance and installing a new Wind Sock Pole at the Pavilion.
· High Speed Internet…still have not been successful in getting Verizon to provide DSL service to our sub-division.  Hank Stuth reported that a call in effort to Verizon had been successful in East Lake Woods.  There have been discussions with companies that provide tower service, but none of these options have been feasible.  Satellite service is available, but is somewhat expensive to install and the monthly fees are generally in the $60 range.  There is also the option of obtaining an “air card” for your cell phone if your service is good…the monthly fees are some $60.
· Contribution to Arp Volunteer Fire Department…was not made this year due to the change in the law that provided tax funding for volunteer fire departments.  There was some discussion of this issue and the general consensus was to hold off on any contribution for now and monitor the need in the future.
· Road and Bridge Replacement/Repair and Striping of CR2143…Bill McGinnis, our County Commissioner, attended and discussed these repairs and improvements.  He also discussed some of the recent vandalism to county signage and committed to follow-up on some pothole problems in our sub-division.  In addition, he mentioned moving forward with getting the “dump” area cleaned up that is owned by Green Bay Land Co. (Ben Jarvis, et al).
· Dredged Area on Sunshine…water continues to stand in this area after a rain.  An attempt was made to repair this problem, but it was unsuccessful…this issue needs to be addressed.
· Clearing Lots for Profit…Ken Sigman reminded everyone that clearing a lot for profit (selling the timber) versus simply clearing to provide for a building or drive is forbidden by our restrictions and by-laws.
· County Leash Law…is now in effect.  If you have an animal problem simply call the Sheriff’s Department, report it, and they will deal with it.  Ken Sigman mentioned that a dog mauling in our neighborhood had been recently reported to the Board.      
          6.  NEW BUSINESS:

· Website Webmaster…our website is doing well…for example, the response to our March work day notice was very good…we actually had more workers than work to do.  After Evelyn Davis, our initial Webmaster, moved from the neighborhood, Ron Keeley stepped up and kept things going.   Now, Bob Dillon has volunteered to take on these duties and will be our new Webmaster going forward.  
· Garage Sale…our second annual Neighborhood Garage sale is scheduled for Saturday, May 17, 2008.  Beverly Dillon passed out an information sheet, discussed the event, and encouraged everyone to participate.  
· Hydrilla – Salvinia Report…Ken Sigman mentioned that the Hydrilla problem, or lack of it, is doing well for now.  The new danger in the area is Salvinia, a water plant that is even more intrusive and fast growing than hydrilla.  Ken asked for everyone to keep an eye out for this new pest.  
· Vandalism…there have been 4-5 instances of vandalism in our neighborhood over the last several months.  We have talked to the Sheriff’s Department and they are doing more patrolling and ESEPOA has offered a $500 reward.  In at least a couple of these situations, the individuals have been on Four Wheelers and are suspected to be fairly young, kids.  There was considerable discussion of this issue, but no additional information was available, nor was there any resolution.    
·  Four Wheelers…There was considerable discussion about Four Wheelers and other non-registered vehicles that are on our roads, none of which are lawful on the roads.  Generally, the concerns voiced did not have to do with them simply being on the road, but had to do with excessive speed, unsafe operation, and driving them on private property.  A couple property owners asked that if any young people in their families were operating their vehicles improperly that they be contacted to deal with it.   

· Documenting Deed Restrictions/Load onto Website…Ken Sigman reported that we are working to capture the deed restrictions on disk and then post them on our website.  This effort is expected to take several months and is further complicated by the fact that we do not have all of the restriction documentation in our files…we plan to capture and post what we have.  

· Disposal Companies… Scott Harris asked for additional information on disposal companies that operated in our neighborhood…there are three companies that service our neighborhood,  There was some discussion about the potential for an East Shore Estates clean-up day as well as the potential for recycling.  It was mentioned that our current disposal companies will pick up additional items for a fee.  

· Other Business…Ken Sigman asked for any other business from the floor.  One item suggested was a test of our Dry Hydrants to ensure that they are functioning properly…the Board will follow-up on this one.  Ken suggested that if any additional items arose that they be emailed to our website or communicated to any of the Board Members.
7.    Results of Voting and Introduction of Board Members…The votes were tallied and all the          candidates, Joe Jeter, Ron Keeley, Ken Sigman, and Scott Harris were elected.  In addition, there were two write-in candidates that received one vote.  
8.  Adjournment…the meeting was adjourned at 3:22. 
